
 

EASTER SUNDAY OF THE RESURRECTION OF THE LORD  

 

 

WHAT'S HAPPENING  
Daily ~ Perpetual Adoration 24 hours a day 

 

Today, April 1 
 

11 a.m. Sunday Scripture (MCRm) 

2 p.m. OFS (ROK) 

 

Monday, April 2  
******PARISH OFFICE CLOSED******                               

 

 

Tuesday, April 3 

6 p.m. Youth Core meeting (FAC-Youth room) 

7:30 p.m. Celebration Choir (Church) 
 
 

Wednesday, April 4 

9 a.m. Rosary (Parlor) 

12 p.m. Confessions 

5:30 p.m. Youth Band practice (Church) 

6 p.m. encounter (Kasteel Hall) 

6:30 p.m. Womenôs Org. General meeting (Parlor) 

7 p.m. Edge/Rooted (FAC) 

7 p.m. RCIA (PFC) 

7:30 p.m. Chancel Choir (Church) 
 
 

 

Thursday, April 5  

6:30 p.m. Spiritual Life Commission (PFC) 

Friday, April 6  
           
Saturday, April 7  
9 a.m. Saturday Spirituality (Parlor) 

10 a.m. Brunch with the Bishop (Placido Rodriguez Hall) 

3 p.m. Divine Mercy Chaplet 

3 p.m. Confessions 

 

NEW TO THE AREA OR NOT  

REGISTERED WITH A  LOCAL PARISH?  

We invite you to join us at Christ the King          

Cathedral. We  offer numerous opportunities for  

spiritual growth for the entire  family. If you would like to 

become a member or know of someone who would like to, 

contact the parish office, 792-6168, or   Sara  Parenti,       

Welcoming Chair, at 797-2308 for more   information.  

 

BASKET 52: SUNDAY APRIL 1  
Basket 52 Project is an opportunity to 

give to those who are in need.  The                      

project is on the first Sunday of every 

month.  Especially needed are                      

nonperishable items (canned foods, 

soups, canned meats, beans, rice,                  

noodles, bread, soap and paper products).  Catholic               

Charities cannot accept any frozen food, items that have 

been opened, or health products. 
 

 

SUPPORT for the HOMELESS 
The Social Ministries Commission is 

working with other churches in our            

community collecting personal hygiene 

products for the homeless in Lubbock.  

The collection will be in conjunction 

with Basket 52, the first Sunday of the month.  Products for 

women: razor, shaving cream, toothbrush/paste, soap, de-

odorant/lotion, bandages, feminine hygiene, brush/comb.  

Products for men:  razor, shaving cream, toothbrush/paste, 

soap, deodorant/lotion, bandages, comb.  A container will 

be  provided beside the Basket 52.  Thank you for your 

help. 
 
 
 

     -Social Ministries 

The rosary is the root and storehouse of many bless-

ings.  Brothers and sisters, come pray the rosary 

Monday-Friday, 7:30 a.m., and Saturday, 5 p.m. in 

the sanctuary prior to the 5:30 p.m. Mass. 

 

MASS WHEN TRAVELING: Check out 

www.thecatholicdirectory.com to find a church and Mass times.  

CRS RICE BOWL:  

ENCOUNTER THE RISEN CHRIST  

We prayed, fasted and gave alms, and now 

we celebrate Easter joy! Our Lenten journey 

with CRS Rice Bowl ends; we encounter our 

Risen Lord. We reflect on our brothers and 

sisters we have walked with, and we commit to bringing 

Easter joy to each person we meet in our daily lives. Donôt 

forget to turn in your CRS Rice Bowl in the gathering 

space. 

WOMENôS ORGANIZATION 
 

Please join the Christ the King Cathedral Womenôs Org. on 

Wednesday, April 4 in the parlor for dinner and a program. 

Ann Krier will speak on ñHow Jail Ministry Impacts Me.ò 

Women from 25 and beyond, singles, mothers, and               

grandmothers join for fellowship and development. All 

Catholic and non-Catholic women, members or                            

non-members are welcome. Babysitting and transportation 

are provided. For transportation and questions call                 

Peggy Aguilar at 438-0620  

Saturday Spirituality will meet April 7 in the Christ the 

King Cathedral Parish Family Center 9-10:30 a.m. Mario 

Beruvides will present "Nature and Grace: Job at the Gates 

of Eden." (Mario Beruvides will help us look at the conflict 

between human nature and grace in developing our              

spirituality.)  We will recite the Scriptural Rosary at                       

9 a.m. before the presentation.  



CHRIST THE KING CATHEDRAL  

LUBBOCK, TEXAS  April 1, 2018 

 

 

MASS INTENTIONS  and SCRIPTURE READINGS  
 

Monday, Acts 2:14-,22-33; Matthew 28:8-15 
6:55 a.m. + Tony Ohlig by Bill and Jeanette Hardin 

8:15 a.m. +Joseph Anh by Ruc and Doanh Tran 

Tuesday, Acts 2:36-41; John 20:11-18 
6:55 a.m. +Diana Andrusco Krasow by Paul and Barbara Brooke 

8:15 a.m. +Patricia Cossaiart by Dcn. Steve and Catherine Tjia 

Wednesday,  Acts 3:1-10; Luke 24:13-35  
6:55 a.m. +Dr. Paul Meyer by Jim and Marie Brunjes 

8:15 a.m. +Betty Reissig by Jeanette Simek 

Thursday, Acts 3:11-26; Luke 24;35-48 
6:55 a.m. +Coley Green by Dr. and Mrs. Hal Green 

8:15 a.m. +Charlotte Amato by Dcn. Steve and Catherine Tjia 

Friday,  Acts 4:1-12; John 21:1-14  
6:35 a.m. Rosary for Vocations 6:55 a.m. Vocations by Serra Club 

8:15 a.m. +Jonathan Pequeda by Zania OôLaughlin 
Saturday,  Acts 4:13-21; Mark 16:9-15  
6:55 a.m. +LaValle Roberts by Beverly Wink 

8:15 a.m. +Joe and Dale Robles by the Robles family 
 

SUNDAY, ACTS 4:32-35; PSALM 118, 

                    1 JOHN 5:1-6,  JOHN 20:19-31 

 8 a.m. For the people of CTKC 
 9:15 a.m. +Al Schmuck by Virginia Schmuck 

 11 a.m. +Joan Cea by Knights of Columbus #3008 

 5:30 p.m. +Phero Toan Tran by Kevin and Baotram Tran 

 

Divine Mercy Novena 

Good Friday, March 30  Saturday, April 7 
The Divine Mercy Novena prayer is traditionally prayed for nine 

days in a row from Good Friday through Saturday in the Octave 

of Easter. This year we will pray the Novena individually. You 

are encouraged to sign up on CTKCôs Facebook page. Please 

write your intentions, prayers and experiences during the Novena 

on the Facebook page for others to read and comment on, creating 

a Divine Mercy Novena community. Our hope is that while we 

are not physically together for the Divine Mercy Novena, we will 

develop and maintain a spiritual unity. 

 
https://www.facebook.comevents/329188047572507/ 

Come to The Journey Continues 

T u e s d a y ,  A p r i l  1 0  f r o m                          

6:30- 8 p.m. Kasteel Hall in the   

Family Activity Center.  We will be 

watching two of the videos from 

Divine Mercy In the Second Greatest Story Ever Told, a                 

dramatic 10-session journey featuring best-selling author and 

popular speaker Fr. Michael Gaitley, MIC. 
 

In the second video, Behold, This Heart, approximately 23                  

minutes, Fr. Gaitley points out that Jesus restores our distorted 

image of God created by the fall of man in the Garden of Eden. 

Now in the New Testament, Jesus, the only Son of God, teaches 

us to trust in God through the lessons of his humble birth, his 

ministry to the weak, broken, and lost, his suffering and death on 

the cross, his glorious resurrection, and his loving, ongoing              

presence in the Eucharist. This amazing story sets the stage for 

the dramatic events that will unfold later in history. However, key 

moments in Church history show how the distorted image of God 

has come up again and again.  
 

In the fifth video, Proclaim this Message, approximately 33            

minutes, we explore the life of St. John Paul II and how he was 

impacted by the message of Divine Mercy. Fr. Gaitley, shows 

how St. John Paul II is instrumental in bringing the message of 

Divine Mercy to the entire world. Through the image which pro-

claims ñJesus, I Trust in You,ò Jesus is extending his Fatherôs 

mercy to all who trust in Him. 
 

There will be time for discussion. Come, watch with us ð and, 

yes, we will have popcorn and other snacks. 
 

This is an opportunity for everyone, from Neophytes to longtime 

Catholics, to learn more about Divine Mercy, and to form             

connections with others who are studying and growing in our 

Catholic faith. 
 

The Journey Continues meets the second Tuesday of each month.  

Join us Wednesday, April 4 at 6 p.m. in the Ben Kasteel Hall 

in the Family Activity Center for Encounter The 7 Secrets of 

Divine Mercy 
 

With just days before the celebration of Divine Mercy Sunday 

on Sunday, April 8, Encounter is pleased to welcome Brian 

Dietrich to speak to us about Divine Mercy and Vinny Flynnôs 

7 Secrets of Divine Mercy. Learn that all of creation is an act 

of mercy. That devotion to Divine Mercy is not just ña private 

devotion.ò Itôs the devotion, the ñumbrellaò devotion over           

everything else. Everything in our lives becomes more               

meaningful, more powerful, more life-changing once we             

understand and embrace Divine Mercy. Once you start to see 

that, you notice mercy everywhere: in the Mass, in the Divine 

Office, in the Catechism, in Scripture. ñMercy is the very 

foundation of the Churchôs life," writes Pope Francis. ñWe 

need constantly to contemplate the mystery of mercy. Our     

salvation depends on it.ò  

 

Come, hear, talk and share. Divine Mercy, the overflow of 

love from the Holy Trinity, can transform your life.  
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For the month of April we will be collecting Snack crack-

ers (peanut butter or cheese) This item can be placed in 

the lime green container in the parlor. With your help we 

will be able to make a difference for those receiving meals 

on weekends. Thank you for your support and donations. 
 

~Thank you, CTKC Social Ministries 

 

FLOWERS FOR THE MONTH OF APRIL  

 

In Memory of: 
David and Barbara Buescher 
Jim Angerer by Vivian Angerer 

Geneva Slease by Tamorah Slease 

Burdette Berres by Pearl Berres 

Charles  and Lisa Wood by the Wood family 

Leo and Jimmy Cavarrubio by Janie Cavarrubio 

Julio Sanchez by Sylvia Sanchez 

Janell Mosser by John Mosser 

Geneva Slease by Don Slease 

Juanita S. Flores by John Michael and Maurisa Gonzales 

Pat Cossairt by Bill and Vicki West 
Benny, Rosie and Sonny Gallegos by Mary Martinez 

Eugene and Phillip Bruedigam by Trent and Jana Paul 

Sharon Mojica by Santos and Mary Perez 

Andres Sanchez by Aurora Rodriguez 

Irvin and Doris Fetterly by Lyle and Nancy Fetterly 

Juanita S. Flores by Joe Flores Jr. 

Tony Ohlig by Aeropajita Ramirez 

Therese Heinrich by Roy Lee Heinrich 

Charlene Coggins by Steve and Jeannie Coggins 
 

 

 

In Honor of: 
Our mothers, Celia and Irma and Our fathers, Antonio and Gonzalo  

by Gonzalo and Eileen Garcia 

Steve and Carmen Reid 

Happy Birthday Joseph Ottis by Ottis family  

Matthew and Rita Crasta 

Msgr. Ben Kasteel by Gerald and Sharon Grant 

St. Padre Pio by Maria Apodaca 

Alfredo and Susanna Garcia 

Happy Anniversary Dcn. Randy and Cindy Canale by Alice Moritz 
 

 

If you would like to offer the flowers in the sanctuary for the 

month of April  place your offering in an envelope marked April 

or use the envelope in your offertory envelope packet and place it 

in the collection basket. Your offering  will be printed in the 

month that your envelope is received, unless otherwise               

designated on your envelope; donation is $25. 

PRAYER FOR VOCATIONS  
 

God our Father, you made each of us to use our gifts in the 

Body of Christ.  We ask that you inspire young people 

whom you call to  priesthood and consecrated life to  coura-

geously follow your will.  Send workers into your great har-

vest so that the Gospel is preached, the poor are served with 

love, the suffering are comforted, and your people are 

strengthened by  the sacraments. We ask this through Christ 

our Lord. Amen 

 

RETURN GIFTS and OFFERINGS 

March 18, 2018 
 

Envelopes     $      8,354.50 

Gift-Direct             4,496.98 

Children                  98.06 

Plate              3,970.08 

Special Donations            2,480.00 

Miscellaneous                                2,506.12 

   TOTAL                 $      21,905.74 

    Average Weekly Operating Costs:         $      22,385.00 

CTKC School                $           543.00 

Black Bag                $             27.00 
Catholic Relief                $             45.00 

Building Fund                $           503.00 

Black & Indian Mission               $             20.00 

PIO Burn the Mortgage               $           333.00 

Parish Vocation Cross Sign-ups 

All parishioners are encouraged to sign up to         

receive the Parish Vocations Cross at any Mass you 

desire ï all Masses are now participating on the 

first Sunday (also Saturday night Vigil) of each 

month. 
 

A family, couple, or individual can receive the Par-

ish Vocation Cross and special prayers  written to 

accompany it at the beginning of the first          Sun-

day Mass (and Saturday night Vigil). In taking the Vocations 

Cross they commit themselves to pray during the month, in the 

name of our parish, the vocation prayers in thanksgiving for all 

those generously sharing in Church ministry and to pray for an 

increase in vocations to the priesthood and religious life. 
 

There are three Masses still available in April: Saturday 5:30 

p.m., Sunday 11 a.m. and 5:30 p.m. Interested?  
 

You can sign up by calling the parish office at 792-6168,              

Deacon Gary Simmons at  794-4384 or Bill Lintz at 799-2903. 

There is also a sign up sheet in the back of the church as well as at 

the Adoration Chapel. Thank you again for this ministry of voca-

tion prayer in the name of our parish of Christ the King  Cathe-

dral.   

 

SPECIAL REQUEST FOR PRAYERS for this week are: 
+Maria Hernandez;  

Celida Hernandez; Tom Musiak; Don Slease 

 Gaynell Lower; Felix Rabusa; Karla Colquette 

 Art Chavez; Margaret Heinrich; Jeanette Talamas, 

Martha Phillips; Linda Markusen; Bill & Bille 

Northcut 
 

 

Our Prayer Line has the complete list of  

prayer requests. 
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 MARGARET MAHER SCHOLARSHIP  
The Margaret Maher Scholarship Foundation will award a 

scholarship to a deserving individual who will be attending a 

Catholic University in the fall. The criteria for selection will 

include the academic achievement and financial need of the 

student.  Applications are due by April 15. Contact Margaret 

Beauchamp at 795-9415 or margaretmaherscholarship.org for 

more information. 

YOUTH MASS  is happening This Sundayéand EVERY 

SUNDAY FROM NOW ON at 5:30 p.m. See you there! 
 

 

 

 

Rooted (3-5) and (Edge 6-8) 

Wednesday, April 4 at 7 p.m. 

Join Us for Egg Night! As we 

EGG-joy an EGG-cellent night 

of egg-sightful games! See you 

there! 

 

 

Life Teen (High School)ðSunday, April 1ðEaster Sunday! 

There will be no youth as we celebrate the resurrection of our 

Lord!  

 

Next Week (April 7-8) Life Teen and 

Edge will be selling burritos after each 

Mass to fundraise for our two trips: 

Steubenville and Mission: Carlsbad. 

Please help support our teens by buying 

a burrito and keeping youth in your 

prayers! 

 
 

 

WE ARE LOOKING FOR  

YOUTH CORE AND  

COMMISSION MEMBERS!  
We are looking for core members, prayerful 

people, great high-fivers, great letter writers, 

joyful, smiling  individuals to join our team! 

We will have our first training session for 

2018-2019 Youth Core Team on May 19. Join us as Rachel 

Martinez walks each of us through the gifts God has given each 

of us and how we can use those gifts to help the young church 

encounter Christ and hear the call to discipleship. 
 

Current core meetings take place on Tuesdays at 6 p.m., starting 

in the Blessed Sacrament Chapel. Youth  commission meetings 

are every second Thursday of the month in the youth room at 6 

p.m. (April 12). Please join us at 5:30 p.m. as we start in prayer 

prior to the meeting. 

 

A Prayer for the Road:  

A Prayer from St. Jerome  

O Lord, you have given us your word for a 

light to shine upon our path; grant us so to 

meditate on that word, and follow its teach-

ing, that we may find in it the light that 

shines more and more until that perfect day.  

 
 

For more information on youth ministry,  

contact DôMaris Murillo at 544-3481!  

2018 Womenôs Organization Scholarship 
 

The Womenôs Organization is currently accepting                   

scholarship applications from CTKC  parishioners who are 

graduating high school senior girls, who attend either 

CTKC High School or are registered CTKC parishioners 

attending public school. 
 

Three Total Scholarships Awarded: 
 

1. $1200 CTKC High School Senior Girl  

2. $1200 CTKC High School and/or CTKC Parishioner Senior 

Girl 

3. $600 CTKC High School and/or CTKC Parishioner Senior 

Girl 
 

Applicants must be registered members of Christ the King                 

Cathedral parish and/or Christ the King High School.                      

Applications can be picked up in the church and school  

offices or can be found on the church or school websites.                     

APPLICATION DEADLINE IS TUESDAY, MAY 1 . 

For further information, contact Janice K. Vaughn,                 

W.O. Scholarship Committee 787-8713 or 

jkvaughn@suddenlink.net 
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TREE OF LIFE  
 

When we were young, our dad planted four pecan trees--one 

for each of my sisters and me. He planted each tree in a deep 

hole, explaining that the trees needed a strong base for their 

roots. He showed us how to take care of the trees by                  

watering, pruning, fertilizing, and keeping the trees free from 

disease. As the trees grew, they provided shade, an abundant 

harvest, and a place to swing or climb.  
 

Trees have played a significant role in our faith. Zacchaeus 

climbed a sycamore tree to get a glimpse of Jesus (Luke 

19:4). Nathaniel, who was sitting under a tree, was seen by 

Jesus, long before Nathaniel had met Jesus (John 1:48). Both 

individuals felt called by Jesus, and they answered.  
 

Pope Francis, our landowner, called us this Lent to ñRise Up. 

Sacrifice and Offer.ò Our task was to work in the fields,            

regardless when we arrived, and to not only care for the crops 

in the vineyard, but also to prepare ourselves for harvest time. 
 

The Giving Tree tells the story of a tree  that gives and gives 

to a little boy whom the tree loves. Some readers see the boy 

as being selfish while others see the tree as giving                 

self-sacrificial love and demonstrating what it means to love 

someone unconditionally. 
 

The love that God has for his children speaks to us of how 

Jesus Christ is our ñTree of Life.ò Jesus promises that he will 

provide all our needs, shelter, nourishment, forgiveness,            

encouragement, kindness, a compassionate heart, and above 

all, unconditional love. ñEveryone will sit under their own 

vine and under their own fig tree, and no one will make them 

afraid, for the Lord Almighty has spokenò (Micah 4:4). 
 

St. Catherine of Sienna described the spiritual life as a large 

tree: the trunk of the tree is love; the core of the tree is          

patience; the roots of the tree are self knowledge; and the 

many branches are discernment. 
 

ñBy returning to our roots, we can become like that tree the 

psalmist mentions. It is a strong, stable tree firmly planted by 

streams of water ï one that yields seasonal fruit and has no 

withering leaves ï one that stands the test of time reaching 

full and enviable maturityò (Charles R. Swindoll, Growing 

Deep in the Christian Life). 
 

ñLord, teach us to be filled with you and emptied of an ego 

that puts our glory over your glory. Let us be your ambassa-

dor. Give us your voice and direct our motives this day that 

we might produce the fruits of the kingdom. Amenò (Fr. Her-

bert Yost, CSC). 

All Are Invited to the CTKC Friends of the Foundation  

Annual Gala on Saturday, April 21!  Ticket Sales After 

Masses  April 7  and  April 8! 
 

For over thirty years, Christ the King Cathedral School 

Foundation has advanced Catholic education and provided 

financial support for CTKC School.  As the school continues 

to grow, this mission remains as important to our community as 

it was when the School Foundation was established in 1986.  To 

support this mission, the Foundation Board of Directors 

launched the Friends of the Foundation drive with the               

annual Friends of the Foundation Gala to celebrate each 

year.  This yearôs Friends Gala will be held at TTU's Frazier 

Pavillon on Saturday, April 21.  Join us for a night of                   

community and fun while helping the School Foundationôs mis-

sion to support CTKC School with projects and scholarships! 

Tickets will be sold after all Masses next weekend, April 7 
and  April 8 , or you can buy in the school office until                

Thursday, April 12.  Tickets are $50 each and include social 

time, dinner, a silent raffle, live auction and entertain-

ment.  Reserved tables for 8 are also available for $500 as well 

as sponsorship opportunities. Contact Christy Duran 

at cduran@ctkcathedralschool.org or call the school office at 

795-8283 for more information.   
 

 

You Are Invited to CTKC Schoolôs Spring Open 

Houses!  PreK-Kindergarten Open House:  Wednesday, 

April 11 at 5:30 p.m. and All-School Spring Open House: 

Wednesday, April 18 at 5:30 p.m. 
At CTKC School, we are proud to offer an education that is 

distinctive among educational institutions in our                      

community.  Our students are learning in a culture of faith,                           

academics and service that is preparing them for a full life with 

their families, in their community and the Catholic Church.  If 

you or someone you know is interested in attending CTKC 

School for the 2018-19 school year, enrollment is now open for 

PreK-3 through High School.  Classes are filling up quickly, so 

we encourage families to enroll soon to ensure a spot.  Families 

are invited to  a special PreK/Kindergarten Open House on 

Wednesday, April 11, at 5:30 p.m/ and a Spring Open House 

for all grades on Wednesday, April 18, from 5:30 -7 p.m.   If 

you would like more information or a  personal tour of the 

school, please contact our admissions  coordinator, Becky King, 

at the school office, 795-8283, or via email 

at bking@ctkcathedralschool.org.  We would love to share how 

a Catholic education could make a difference in your familyôs 

life!   
 

 

Looking ahead:  CTKC School is closed for Easter 

Break through Easter Monday, April 2.  Classes resume on                

Tuesday, April 3.   PreK and Kindergarten Open House on 

Wednesday, April 11, at 5:30 p.m.  Spring Open House for all 

grades on Wednesday, April 18, 5:30-7 p.m.   

mailto:cduran@ctkcathedralschool.org
mailto:bking@ctkcathedralschool.org

